
Dear Parents/Carer 

It is difficult to believe that we have reached the end of the 
Autumn Term, and that Christmas is literally round the 
corner. It has been a brilliant term and a magical build up to 
Christmas. As well as working exceptionally hard, the 
children have taken part in a variety of events including: the 
nativity, Christmas Performances and this week, they have 
all had their Christmas parties.  
 
Our Chair of Governors, Mrs Townsend visited the school 
last week to help me judge our Christmas Door Competition. 
I can confirm that after a long difficult process, there were 
four winners - two runners up and two overall winners who 
could not be split! Congratulations to Class 4 and Class 9 on 
being our runners up for this year and to our overall winners 
Class 1 and 2. I think you can agree that they look 
sensational! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of school achievements 
We really want to know about your child’s out of school 
achievements, please email the school office on 
enquiries@isaacnewton-cit.co.uk with information or send 
their hard work into school, and we will celebrate this in our 
next Newsletter which will be published on Friday 17th 
January, on social media and during our Celebration 
Assemblies! 
 
Reminders 
Please ensure that children wear studs and not hoops or 
‘dangly’ earrings. If studs cannot be removed, unfortunately 
children will not be able to take part in Physical Education. 
Please consider this before letting children get their ears 
pierced. 
 

Mr Milner 
Headteacher 
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Class 9 Runner up Class 4 Runner up Overall winners were Class 1 and 2. Well done to our  
amazing Foundation children! 

HOPE Parent Carer Support Group  

  

HOPE Parent Carer Support Group are a group of parents and 
carers of children and young people with additional needs, 
who come together to support one another; to share 
information and experiences, to encourage and build one 
another up, and to be reminded that we are not alone!  

  

They meet on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of the month from 
10am at the Hope Community Cafe, on the Earlesfield estate. 
You are very welcome to join them in the New Year!  



Attendance 
It is parents and carers responsibility to inform the school office if their child(ren) are going to be absent from school. Please 
do this by calling 01476 568616 before 9.30am. In addition to this, please ensure the children arrive in school by 8.50am. If 
they are late, they miss out on valuable learning time. Both gates open at 8.40, classroom doors are open at 8.45am and 
learning starts from 8.50am. 

  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to class 1, 6, 9, 11 and 12 for having attendance over 96% since the last Newsletter and also to Class 5 and 
10 for having attendance over 95%. 

 
Below is a reminder of the impact of having below 90% attendance. If this continues over a five-year period, this is 
equivalent to half a school year’s worth of lost learning that will result in significant gaps. Mr Richards and the attendance 
team continue to work hard to support families, offer advice and help get children back in school so they can flourish. 
 
A reminder that the government have updated their guidance connected with attendance. Any holidays, which have not been 
authorised, will now result in a fine from the local authority. In addition to this, ten unauthorised sessions (five school days) 
or more in a ten week period, will also result in a fine from the local authority. 
 
Medical Appointments 
Photocopies of medical letters or of medical appointments are really useful and will mean that these absences will be 
authorised. Thank you for your support with this. 

Useful link – Is my child too ill for school? 
The attached NHS link is a really useful resource for parents/
carers if they are unsure whether to send their child to school 
or not. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-
school/ 

Attendance by Class for the last two weeks. 

Class 1 96% 

Class 2 93% 

Class 3 93% 

Class 4 93% 

Class 5 95% 

How many classes are above 96%  

Class 6 96% 

Class 7 91% 

Class 8 

Class 9 

Class 10 

Class 11 

Class 12 

Class 13 

Class 14 

89% 

98% 

95% 

98% 

99% 

90% 

94% 



Achievement Awards 
 
At the end of every term Class Teachers choose one child from their class that they feel has achieved the most over the that 
term. Today in assembly the winners were presented with a special trophy and a certificate to mark this honour. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebration Assembly 

Every Friday afternoon, we spend time celebrating all the successes from the week and present children with a 
Headteacher’s Award. Staff choose one pupil from each class for a reason connected with our values (Respect, Pride, 
Responsibility, Kindness and Resilience and for following our simple, but effective, school rules (Be Ready; Be Respectful 
and Be Safe). All children are encouraged to listen carefully to the reasons for the award and they receive a certificate, a 
sticker and a round of applause from the whole school. We also celebrate those children who have produced exceptional 
work in school, at home and their out of school achievements. It is always a special occasion and enjoyed by all! 

Winners from the recent Friday Celebration Assembly 06.12.2024 and 18.12.2024 those lucky children who received 
Achievement Awards) with their certificates. 



Sports/PE update 

Last term children across KS1 and KS2 entered the virtual 
mile. This competition required the children to run a mile 
with their attempt being timed. The results were sent to Mr 
Plumb, our local school games organiser and we are pleased 
to say we have been given the Gold Mile Award!! This was 
achieved based on the amount of children who took part from 
our school. A fantastic 340 children, that's all of KS1 and 
KS2  representing our school at this competition. A huge well 
done everyone we are so proud of your achievements!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in PE Lessons children across the school have 
taken part in our Santa Fun Run! Each child ran or walked a 
mile distance whilst wearing festive accessories and listening 
to Christmas music. One afternoon there was even a visit 
from a giant Christmas Pudding!! Each child thoroughly 
enjoyed the festive activity with plenty of smiles along the 
way. Once completed the children were awarded their very 
own Christmas Pudding medal and certificate as a reward for 
their hard work!! Well done everyone, it was a great way to 
get into the festive spirit!! 

 

 

 

 

Last week our Year 6 children were fortunate to have a 
workshop with Inspire+ Ambassador Dai Greene. Dai is an 
Olympic 400m Hurdler and has had a fantastic professional 
career in athletics. He spoke to the children about fast 
reactions, giving them little games to play. They worked on 
starting positions and how to get the best start using the 
correct positioning. The children had a fantastic time and 
have been talking about the session ever since. Thank you to 
Dai for providing this session for our children and to Inspire+ 
for arranging it!! 

 
Over the past few weeks children in KS2 have been taking 
part in their Netball House Games. They have been learning 
new skills throughout this half term and it was lovely to see 
these skills in a game situation. The results for each year 
group are as follows: 
 

· Year 3 - Robertson (Red) 
· Year 4 - Saunders (Yellow) 
· Year 5 - Foale (Green)  
· Year 6 - Tennyson (Blue) 

Year 3 Winning Netball Team 



EYFS Nativity 

 

The Foundation Nativity was absolutely brilliant. The children showed 
such confidence and looked sensational. Thanks to all the staff for 
putting this together. There were so many songs and actions for the 
children to learn - it was so impressive! 
 
 
 
 

KS1 Christmas Performance 
On Thursday 12th December, all of KS1 performed a variety of songs for the parents and family members who attended. 
They absolutely sang their hearts out and finished with all children in the hall together to sing ‘The Reindeer Cokey’. 

KS2 Christmas Performance 
On Friday 13th December, all of KS2 produced a memorable performance to round off what has been a really special, 
Christmassy week. Class 14 set the tone with a brilliant short play about how the Elves and their co workers coped with the 
news that Santa had disappeared on holiday just before Christmas. Luckily, the brilliant singing and dancing from the 
children of Isaac Newton Primary School persuaded Santa to come back just in time to deliver all the presents. This also 
meant that we didn’t need to rely on the three back up Santas who couldn’t even say ‘Ho Ho Ho’ properly! 

The pictures above are from the KS1 Dress Rehearsal that the children put on for the whole school! 



Cake Sale 
 
Huge thanks to the Lionesses who visited school again this 
year on Tuesday 17th December to help decorate a range of 
cakes with our children. These were then put on sale after 
school and together with the Christmas Raffle we raised an 
impressive £139.50.  
 
Thank you to all parents, carers and family members who 
came to support and purchase these delicious cakes and 
other cakes donated by staff. All cakes were sold out in an 
Isaac Newton Record of 11 minutes! Congratulations to 
Stanley from Class 2 on winning the Christmas Cake in the 
raffle. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Reverse Advent Calendar 
 
Once again this year Miss C. Jones has organised a Reverse Advent Calendar for the Grantham Food Bank. Today Miss 
Jone and Mr Doughty delivered the donations to the food bank. Thank you for your support for this worthy cause. 



Work to be proud of 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work to be proud of from home 

Congratulations to Amelia from Class 7 who got 25 
out of 25 on TT Rock Stars for the first time. This is 
fantastic considering the actual test will not be until 

Year 4. Well done! 

A brilliant retell of a story by River in Class 4, plus 
an amazing letter to Santa from Azraya with her 
wish list for Christmas. Well done both of you! 

What a phenomenal complaint letter written by Trixie from Year 6. She made up a plausible 
issue after visiting a well known fast food restaurant and used formal language particularly 

well. Great work. I know who to ask for help if I have a similar experience! 

Georgie-May produced a powerful anti bullying poem which was linked with the Year 6 PSHE 
lesson she did in school last week. Amazing work, well done! 



Dates For Your Diary: 

18th December End of term 2 

19th December INSET DAY 
(School closed to all pupils) 

6th January 2025 Start of Term 3 

5th February Year 2 at Lincoln Castle 

9th February Swimarathon 

11th February Valentine Disco 

14th February End of Term 3 

24th February Start of Term 4 

15th January Year 6 Badminton Festival 

24th January Indoor Athletics 

13th February EYFS Open Afternoon 

18th March Year 6 Trip to The Deep 

2nd April Parents’ Evening (4pm - 7pm) 

3rd April Parents’ Evening (4pm - 6pm) 

Out of school Achievements 

 

 

Rajmund has successfully completed Stage 1 of the 
Learn to Swim program and was awarded a certificate 
and badge for their accomplishment. This achievement 
demonstrates his dedication, hard work, and growing 
confidence in learning new skills beyond the classroom. 
We are incredibly proud of Rajmund’s determination 
and thought this would be a great moment to share with 
you, as it reflects their growth and progress in 
extracurricular activities. 

Congratulations to Nate on achieving all of 
these swimming certificates and badges. We 

are really proud of you, well done! 

School Values 
 
This term we will focus on our school value of Respect. 
Being respectful and responsible for their actions will not 
only ensure that children are successful in school, but will 
also serve them well as adults in the workplace.  



Safeguarding update 

If you have a safeguarding concern about a child during the holidays, you can contact the 
following services: 
 

Children’s services (Monday to Friday, 8.00am to 6.00pm) 01522 782111  
 
Out of hours emergency duty team: 01522 782333  

 
 

If you believe there is a risk of immediate danger or harm, contact the Police on 999. 
 
For further information, please visit https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/safeguarding/report-
concern 
 
You can also contact the NSPCC to report a concern or to gain advice:  
NSPCC (Help for adults concerned about a child): 0808 800 5000  
 
 
If you have a concern about domestic abuse, you can call: 
 

EDAN Lincs: 01522 510041 
 
National Domestic Abuse Helpline 0808 2000 247  
www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk (run by Refuge) 
 
Men’s advice line: 0808 801 0327  
info@mensadviceline.org.uk 
 
Or call 999 in an emergency  
 
 

 
If you need support with your mental health or emotional state, you can contact: 
 
 

Night Light Cafe Lincoln: 0300 011 1200 
Search Night Light Cafe Lincoln on Facebook Lincs Mental Health Helpline 0800 001 
4331 (24hours a day)  
 

 
Calm For men who need to talk 0800 585858 (Between 5pm and midnight every day) 
www.thecalmzone.net 
 

 
SHOUT Text SHOUT to 85258 (24 hours a day)  
 
Samaritans 116 123 (24 hours a day) 

 
For support with children’s mental health, you can call the Mental Health Support Team – 0800 

234 6342  
www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/mental-health-support-teams 



Is my child too ill for school? 

 
The attached NHS link is a really useful resource for parents/carers if they are unsure whether to send their child to school or 
not. https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 




